Saint Matthias Parish
409 Hemenway Street
Marlborough, MA 01752
Phone: 508-460-9255 Website: stmattpar.org
Facebook: facebook.com/stmattpar
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Parish Leadership

Francis P. O'Brien, Pastor
frobrien(@stmattpar.org

Doug Peltak, Senior Deacon
denpeltak(@stmattpar.org

Paul G. Coletti, Deacon
dencoletti@stmattpar.org

Russ Morey, Senior Deacon

Theresa Salafia, Faith Formation Director
tsalafia(@stmattpar.org

Judy McManus, Director of Music Ministry, Emerita
jmsweetums(@aol.com

Joyce Belliveau, Choir Director
jbbelle(@comcast.net

April Lowe, Office Manager
alowe@stmattpar.org

Darleen Doona, Bookkeeper
ddoona@stmattpar.org

Sinara Silva, Maintenance

Paul G. Coletti, Co-Chair, Finance Council

St. Vincent dePaul Society tel. no. 978-493-3037

Celebrations of the Eucharist
The Lord’s Day
Saturday Vigil: ~ 4:00 p.m.
Sunday: 10:00 a.m.
Liturgy of the Word for Children
Liturgy of the Word for Children is Celebrated at the
10:00 a.m. Mass on the 1st Sunday of the month
(October through April)
Weekday
Monday, Tuesday, and Friday: 9: 00 a.m., Downstairs Chapel
Holy Day
9:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m.
Easter Sunday
9:00 a.m. and 11:00 a.m.

Mission Statement
To live out the message of Jesus Christ and become, in fact and
appearance, a true Christian community.

Faith Formation

Faith formation is a lifelong process: an ongoing interaction with
God’s creative goodness. We allow the Gospel to transform us and
then bring transformation to the world. The Faith Formation

. Program at St. Matthias Parish provides opportunities to grow as

individuals and as a community. We offer classroom sessions for
grade school children, a comprehensive Confirmation program,
intergenerational learning in a variety of formats, and an adult
enrichment program. For more information, contact Theresa
Salafia (tsalafia(@stmattpar.org).

Community Prayer Line

Our prayer line, coordinated by Marie Mangan (978-562-2891),
offers prayers for you, your loved ones and friends. Requests may
also be placed in the "Prayer Request" box at the rear of the
Church. All requests will be kept confidential.

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults

Those who are not baptized or have been baptized into another
Christian community and are interested in learning more about
initiation into the Catholic faith are invited to speak with Theresa
Salafia (tsalafia@stmattpar.org).

Infant Baptism

Our parish celebrates the sacrament of Baptism for infants and
children under the age of 7 at regularly scheduled Sunday Masses.
Please call Deacon Doug at any time during pregnancy or at least
two months in advance for information on baptismal catechesis and
the choosing of godparents.

Adult Confirmation
Adults desiring to complete their Christian Initiation with the
sacrament of Confirmation are encouraged to contact Fr. Fran

Reconciliation

This sacrament of God’s infinite forgiveness, also known as
Penance and Confession, is celebrated on Saturdays at 3:15PM or
by appointment with Fr. Fran. Communal celebrations of the
sacrament occur during Advent and Lent.

Anointing of the Sick

The Church encourages all who are ill, about to undergo surgery, or
confined to their homes due to illness to be prayed over and anointed
with sacred oil. This can take place at a parish Mass, in the home
or in the hospital. Please speak with Fr. Fran for more details.

Marriage

Congratulations to engaged couples! Please contact Fr. Fran cight
months to a year before your Wedding to plan a program of
marriage preparation.

Welcome New Parishioners!

We invite you to share in our life as a Eucharistic Community.
Please complete a registration card found at the church entrances or
register at the parish office. We look forward to welcoming you to
our parish community.




St. Matthias Parish

St. Matthias Parish Office

508-406-9255
The parish voicemail is checked frequently.
Please leave a message and someone
will return your call.

Due to COVID-19, the Parish Office is closed
until further notice.

Weekly Celebration of the Eucharist is available on the
St. Matthias Parish webpage: Stmattpar.org
and the Facebaok page: Facebook.com/stmattpar

FROM THERESA SALAFIA

L0 5% B % 8 |
) B G ) i |
L B B S B |
L0 B B B |
L B B B B |

LN IS O B |
L0 B B B 8 |
L 0 B O O |
L B B B B |

) EMORIAL DAYm

ttit*tiii*ti

¥ SaEBRANDHONR ®
I AR e

PRAY FOR THE
HEALING OF THE SICK
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Richard Abraham, Donna Anastas, Conor Canavan,
William Connors, Carol Chatalian, Danielle and Melissa
Chiasson, Steven Chiasson, Joseph Cox, Adelbert Cyr,
Richard Desjardin, Kent Dudley, Stella Fettig, Jason
Fournier, David Giugno, Dicky Guild, Russ Hokanson,
Debbie Jennings, Emma Johnston, Alice Kimball, Marie
Leigh, Daniel Lopes, Fr. Mike MacEwen, Dave
Mackenzie, Doreen Martin, Pat McNeil, Patrick Mauro,
Maura McGuinness, Judy McManus, Marlene Mele,
Michael Messom, Theresa Morrill, Deborah Natoli,
Jennifer Natoli, Mary and Bob O’Connor, Johnny
Pellrine, Theresa Perry, Jennifer Reis, Andrew Tivnan,
Pedro Torres, Trunfio Family, Ronald Vaudreuil,
Vanessa Viega, AnnMarie Walters, Paul and Jenny
Weibel. Contact the Parish office 508-460-9255 or email
admin@stmatipar.org to add a loved one to the Prayer List.
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The Wind in the Willows by Kenneth Grahame is my
favorite children's story (Charlotte's Web by E.B. White is a
close second.) I love this read- aloud story with characters
who are kind, smart, daring, foolish, selfish, poetic, whiny,
optimistic, struggling, impulsive and challenging.

I came upon the Wind in the Willows recently while surfing
YouTube one long day during this stay at home time. The
story was read by Father Arthur to a group of children who
were probably in an on-line class. It was a delightful
presentation. I hadn't heard it in a long time. So...I did my
own reading of Mole, Rat, Badger and Toad again that
caused me to listen to them in their conflicts and rejoice with
them in their appreciation of life.

So the story goes...Mole, Rat, Badger and Toad live along
a quiet river. Basically, they are good friends. They have
their differences. Mole is a bit whiny and gives up
easily. Rat's personality is clever and manipulative and a
straight shooter. Badger is gruff but does have a soft side. He
knows what lies outside the woody woods and riverbank and
tries to keep his friends from danger. Toad is a dear. He is
rich, colorful, impulsive and flamboyant. His friends stick
with him even when he goes to jail for stealing a car.

These fast friends are as different as they are the
same. They challenge each other, they forgive each other,
they laugh and cry together, they drive each other crazy, but,
they treasure each other.

Reliving the story at this time in 2020, | see similarities to
life on the river. Days are long and sometimes boring. But,
there is beauty in the rebirth of spring and constant
remembrance that people care for one another. At the end of
the story after going through thick and thin they celebrated
with a great gala. And...we celebrate that our good God is
with us always.
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May 24,2020 - 7th Sunday of Easter

“I am praying for them...” (John 17:9)

Prayer is the foundation of our Faith and the foundation of
Stewardship. Pray in good times and in bad. Prayer is always
the first best option in any situation, not just the last
resort. Pray for friends and family and for those that don’t treat
you very well. Pray to give praise, to thank, and to ask God for
help. Pray to see what God wants you to do with the gifts He
has given you.




May 24, 2020

Seventh Sunday of Easter

From Fr. Fran

News from the Archdiocese of Boston on the
Reopening of Parishes

It’s safe to say that most pastors of the Archdiocese of
Boston were taken by surprise when Governor Baker
announced the re-opening of places of worship during his
Monday news conference. In fact, the first communication
from archdiocesan officials after the announcement said as
much, it also related that, as late as last week, there were no
indications that the resumption of worship was going to be
included in phase one of the governor’s four stage plan.

Other venues on the same scale as churches are not to
open until phase three of the plan. So, as of right now, it’s a
mystery to how this came about. Perhaps it is due to
pressure some houses of worship had put on the governor.
In any event, the Archdiocese of Boston has had to move
faster than expected on the release of the plan to open up
parishes and collaboratives for worship.

The old adage “just because you can, doesn’t mean you
should” might apply here. While the governor gave the go
ahead for worship services to resume this weekend, the
archdiocese is being more cautious and telling us that
parishes should not open until they are ready. So you won’t
see every parish in the archdiocese opening up on the same
day. In fact, in the same town one parish might be ready to
open before another.

There are many things that have to fall into place before
St. Matthias opens again for worship. We have to comply
with the guidelines set forth by the Commonwealth of
Massachusetts, the city of Marlborough, and the
Archdiocese of Boston. When these are in place, a
conversation about our readiness needs to take place with
our regional bishop, Robert Reed.

Over the coming week or so we will be disseminating to
parishioners the necessary information for reopening and a
time table for returning. During the next few days, we will
be putting together a small team to get us ready.

When we come back to church, things will be very
different in this initial stage. Let me highlight just of few of
the things we know that will take place.

Before masses are able to begin again, each church will
need to be professionally deep cleaned, and after each mass
wiped down with disinfectant before the next mass.
Parishioners will be encouraged to bring their own hand
sanitizer to church, especially until churches are able to
purchase their own.

We will need to keep a six foot distance from each other
in our pews. Families that have been quarantining together
may sit closer to each other. Every third pew will have room
for 3 people (or perhaps two families). A rough estimate is
that we will be able to accommodate perhaps up to 100
people for a given mass. The archdiocese recommends that
we don’t leave to chance the number of people who might
show up for a given mass. They recommend using a

reservation app to sort this out. (“Pew for 4 , please”.) More
to come on that!

Parishioners over two years of age are asked to wear
masks for the duration of Mass and to put them on before
they enter the church, and take them off after they exit.
Some may not be able to wear a mask for medical reasons,
but apart from that, every person, except those few in the
sanctuary (priest, deacon, cantor, reader) must be masked.

Because of the chance of contamination, there will be no
hymnals or worship booklets in the pews. We will continue
to post the week’s worship booklet on line. Parishioners
may bring their own printed copy or perhaps access the
worship booklet during mass by means of a phone or tablet.
(But no surfing the internet or texting during mass!)

Communion will be distributed in the form of bread
alone. Unfortunately, we will not be able to use fresh bread
for the foreseeable future.  There will be more on
communion guidelines in subsequent communications.

The archdiocesan guidelines go on to state that there will
be no processions (other than the communion procession),
no altar servers (no way to physically distance 6 feet from
the priest), no choirs (Singing, even with a mask on,
increases the risk of particles being thrust into the air. The
singing of the Assembly must be looked at also.) and no
social gatherings before or after mass. These are just a few
of the guidelines we need to work out before we can return.

I know that folks are eager to gather together again at St.
Matthias, to share the celebration of the Eucharist, and to see
friends and neighbors. As you can see by the few guidelines
I’ve outline, our initial times together will be strange for us.
It may take some time to feel comfortable again in our own
spiritual home. All the measures that we will be taking are
so that we will be able to have the safest environment
possible. And that means some sacrifices. However, as
Catholic Christians we are called look after one another, and
if that includes some sacrifices to our comfortability and
ritual routine, so be it.

In the Acts of the Apostles, which we read at mass
during this Easter Season, we see people marvel at the way
the early Christians loved and cared for each other. Perhaps
we can learn a lesson about discipleship from them as we
navigate how to live in a very changed world. We can’t be
like those protesting to “get what they want” in a selfish
manner. Does the condition of our hair, the desire to have
drinks with others, the need to buy a summer outfit, the
declaration of “personal freedom above all else” outweigh
our concern for the most vulnerable among us? If it does,
then we need to do some soul searching.

As the Feast of Pentecost approaches, let us ask God to
send the Holy Spirit upon us once again, so that each
individual may put the good of others before personal needs
and that, like the early Christians, as people observe how we
move in a new world, they may marvel at how we love one
another.




May 24,2020

Seventh Sunday of Easter

FR. FRAN — PART 11

WESHARE—SIGN UP TODAY

Financial News

Thank you! Thank you! Thank you, to St. Matthias
parishioners who have so generously continued weekly
donations to our parish. In a time when many parishes are
on the brink of folding, you have chosen to help us remain
above water and as fiscally strong as possible during these
difficult days. As we move into the weeks ahead and into
the transition of returning to mass, your continued
generosity will help us through the summer months, when,
traditionally, our collections decrease.

Each week I encourage those who haven’t yet signed up
for electronic payment to do so. It is the surest way for us
to keep a steady income, especially during the summer.

On another note, just before the pandemic began, our
parish purchased new computers to replace our aging ones
(powered by hamsters). We will be putting the new ones
into operation soon and through a collaboration between the
Archdiocese of Boston and Microsoft, we will be using the
Microsoft 365 platform. This will streamline our working
environment, allow staff to do work from home (crucial in
these days) and clean up e mail issues that constantly plague
us.

The cost for the new computers is around 4,000 dollars.
While it was budgeted in for FY 2020, if anyone with the
resources would like to donate towards the purchase, our St.
Matthias parish community would be greatly appreciative!

The St. Matthias parish appreciates your continued
support while the Celebrations of the FEucharist are
suspended. If you receive Offertory/Collection envelopes,
you are welcome to mail in donations (no cash please) in the
envelope provided. If you do not receive envelopes and
would like to support the parish, please consider signing up
for WeShare.

Step 1: Log onto St. Matthias Parish website stmattpar.org
Step 2: Click on “Give Online—Weshare”
Step 3: Click the “Login” button located in the top-right

corner of the site.
Step 4: Click on “Make a Donation” then recurring or one-
time Or “View Second Collections” select from the list of
second collections. Input information requested. Upon
submission of your first payment, you will receive a log-in
email with a temporary link to set up your password. Use
the link in the email to complete your user account and
establish a password.
Step 5: Set up donations by clicking any Make a donation
box or View Second Collections box.

Making a donation or payment is simple. Click on an
individual collection. There will be two options:

1) Recurring Donation or Payment

2) One-Time Donation or Payment.

As the voicemail is monitored daily, please call the
Parish Office for help (508) 460-9255. We are able to set
you up with an account or process a one-time donation on
your behalf.

Weekly Financials—Weekly Goal: $4,000

Offertory Collection for May 17

Offertory Mail Week of 5/11 $1,946.00
WeShare Offertory $1.497.55

$3.,443.55
Parish Maintenance: $ 545.00
WeShare Maintenance: $ 1,650.00

Easter Collection - St. Matthias $§ 152.00

Easter Contributions to date: $8,968.45

April 2020 Budget Comparison

Income: $ 27,125.37
Expense: $ 26,420.02
Net: $ 705.35

Thank you for your continued support
during these difficult times.

OUR FATHER’S TABLE—UPDATE
FROM SUE DOLESH

While we are all staying at home, finding creative ways
to enjoy meal time together as a family or with “dinner
dates” on Zoom, dinner is still being served to our friends
and neighbors through “Our Father’s Table.”

Our Father’s Table continues to serve 2 hot meals a
week by pick up only. The St Matthias church had its
scheduled date recently. As representatives for the church,
Dale and I purchased 35 - $5 hot meals (chicken parmesan)
from Stevie’s Back Road in Hudson. Steve was kind enough
to only charge us for 30 meals, paying the extra 5 forward!

Each person was also provided with a “snack bag”
consisting of an apple, snacks and a bottle of water (all
procured from the Food Pantry). There was a gratefulness
all around.

Our next date (in 2 months) will likely be very similar to
this most recent dinner.

We look forward to hosting on location at the Hope
Church in 4 months. We 'l keep you posted.




